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Dear Nekesa (Harvester),


Our Lord is faithful! Every year we make our petitions 
known to our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 


Philippians 4:6 "Do not be anxious or worried about 
anything, but in everything [every circumstance and 
situation] by prayer and petition with thanksgiving, 
continue to make your [specific] requests known to 
God.”

We trust him for the provision to meet every need of the 
boys in our Children’s home and He is faithful to supply 
our every need.


Philippians 4:19 “And my God will liberally supply (fill 
until full) your every need according to His riches in 
glory in Christ Jesus.”


This year we have set our hope and prayer focus on 
believing for the provision to increase our capacity to 
care for more children than ever before! We know our 
Lord wants to see more of these little ones saved from 
being hindered from coming to Him, receive His love, 
care, and education. 


Matthew 19:14 ““Allow the children to come to me,” 
Jesus said. “Don’t forbid them, because the kingdom of 
heaven belongs to people like these children.”


This year we are privileged to have two new young boys 
join us in the Bungoma Children’s Home. Welcome Rigan 
Nyaberi and Morgan Barongo.
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Rigan Nyaberi and Morgan Barongo are twin 
brothers. Both are 3 years old. They have come from 
the village of Riosugo in Kisii, Central Southern Part 
of Kenya. They have lost both of their parents and 
their grandparents to sickness.


According to the social worker, who brought them to 
us, their Father, Isaiah Nyaberi suffered epilepsy 
throughout his life and passed away in 2021 from an 
HIV infection.  It was only one year later that their 
mother, Irene Barongo passed away as well. 

The Tribal Chief said both of the boys grandparents 
had already passed before they were even born.


Both Rogan and Morgan lived with an Uncle for 3 
years, who already had a large family of 9 children. 
Because of so many children to feed, their Uncle was 
unable to continue to provide for their well being. 


We have been blessed with two of the most sweet, 
kind, and loving boys with Rigan and Morgan. They 
both speak Swahili as well as Guise, their tribal 
language. We are preparing them for school where 
they will learn english and grow in knowledge.


We are looking forward to providing them a joyful 
experience in the Children’s Home, a happy life with 
Biblical education and all the love from our House 
Family, Margaret and I. We know they will be taught 
in the way of our Lord Jesus Christ and come to 
experience His love for them!


We thank each of you, our Nekesa 
Partners, for making it possible for 
us to stretch out tent stakes. In 
having the capacity to receive more children we 
are able to change more lives for Our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!


Forever Grateful,  

Justus Ochuro


Rigan and Morgan
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